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Our United Methodist Church is at a cross-road. 

February 23-26, 2019 the Special Session of the General Conference of 

the UMC will address issues of human sexuality. Specifically, how we re-

late, live, and serve LGBTQ (lesbian, gay, bi-sexual, transgender and 

queer) United Methodists.  

This issue has been debated and discussed since 1973 when the General 
Conference affirmed the statement that gay persons shall not serve as 

ministers, and clergy shall not officiate at same sex marriages. 

We know that the world has changed in many ways. Back in 1973 most of 

us never really considered these issues, and yet, here we are. At the 2016 

General Conference, the body requested that the Council of Bishops help 

us move from the impasse that we are at, and so the Council of Bishops 

created a commission called “A Way Forward” with 38 members from 

around the world. 

What is at hand is this: There are three major proposals that the Special 

Session will be voting on and will become church law. 

1. The One Church Plan: This proposal would remove the restrictive 

language around LGBTQ matters. This would permit a pastor to conduct 

a same sex marriage, if they so choose.  This would also permit an Annual 

Conference to ordain a gay person as pastor, if they so choose. This pro-

posal also states that if a pastor does not wish to conduct a same sex 

marriage, they would not be required! As well, an Annual Conference can 

choose to refrain from ordaining a gay person. There also is a provision 

for a church to exit the United Methodist Denomination if they so 

choose. This plan has been shown to have the least conflict with the Judi-

cial Council (our “supreme court”). 

2. The Traditional Plan: This proposal maintains the current language 

regarding LGBTQ persons, and increases the accountability towards pas-

tors, conferences and bishops that violate the rules in the Book of Disci-

pline. This plan also includes a provision for a church to exit the United 

Methodist Denomination if they so choose. This plan has been shown to 

have a number of conflicts with the Judicial Council (our “supreme 

court”). 

3. The Connectional Plan: This proposal would create separate 

“jurisdictions” that churches or conferences could join, according to their 

understanding of LGBTQ issues. Each would still be part of the United 
Methodist Denomination, but relate to a unique jurisdiction. This plan 

does not include an exit plan for churches or conferences. This plan has 

been shown to have a number of conflicts with the Judicial Council (our 

“supreme court”).         CONTINUED ON PAGE 5 
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Head Usher for February:  Cheryl Baker 

Trustee on Duty for February: Dan Closson 

February 2019 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

9am Lay Serv-
ant Classes 
Lounge & YL 

3 
9:15 Sunday 
School 
 
10:30 Worship 

 

4 
5:30 Wolf Cubs 
CR 
 
6:30 Boy 
Scouts SH 

5 
6 Fam. Fun 
Nite SH/Kit/
Gym 

6 

6;30 Boy Scouts 
Comm. Mtg-
Conf Rm  
 
6:30 Basketball 
 
6:30 Chimes 
7:30 Choir 
 

7 

5:30 Tiger Cubs 
SH 
 
5:30 Gull Lake 
Kids B. Ball -
Gym 

8 9 

9am Lay Serv-
ant Classes 
Lounge & YL 

10 
No Men’s 
Breakfast today 
 
9:15 Sunday 
School 
 
10:30 Worship 
 
11:45 Chili 
Cook-off 

11 
Noon-5:45 Red 
Cross Blood Dr. 
5:30 Wolf Cubs 
CR 
 
6pm Women’s 
Cancer  Surv YL 
 
6:30 Boy 
Scouts  SH 

12 
6pm Fam. Fun 
Nite  SH/Kit/
Gym 
 
6pm Bear Cubs 
SH 

13 
6:30 Basketball 
 
6:30 Chimes 
7:30 Choir 

14 
6 pm Arrow 
Cubs SH 
5:30 Gull Lake 
Kids B. Ball -
Gym 
 
 
 

15 16 

17 
9:15 Sunday 
School 
 
10:30 Worship 

18 
5:30 Wolf Cubs 
CR 
 
6:30 Boy 
Scouts SH 

19 
6pm Fam. Fun 
Nite SH/Kit/
Gym 

20 
6:30 Basketball 
 
6:30 Chimes 
7:30 Choir 

21 

5:30 Tiger Cubs 
SH 
 
5:30 Gull Lake 
Kids B. Ball -
Gym 
 
7 pm Trustee 
Mtg - YL 

22 23 

2:30 Blue & 
Gold Banquet 
SH/Kit/Gym 

24 
9:15 Sunday 
School 
 
10:30 Worship 

25 
5:30 Wolf Cubs 
CR 
 
6:30 Boy 
Scouts SH 
 
7pm Finance 
Comm Mtg 
Conf. Rm 

26 
6pm Fam. Fun 
Nite SH/Kit/
Gym 
 
6pm Bear Cubs 
SH 
 
7pm Leader-
ship Council - 
Lounge 

27 
6:30 Basketball 
 
6:30 Chimes 
7:30 Choir 

28 
5:30 Gull Lake 
Kids B. Ball -
Gym 
 
6 pm Arrow 
Cubs SH 
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   JANUARY ATTENDANCE 

                 WORSHIP  SUNDAY SCHOOL 
1/6  81  15   
1/13  79  15   
1/20  79  14   
1/27  68  17   

 1   Sherry Jones 

 1   Flynn McKinney 

 2   Sharon Ebbitt 

 4   Dustin Croy 

 5   Ian McKinney 

 6   Steve Gillespie 

 7   Dan Closson 

 8   Barbara Gruizinga 

 9   Harry Parker 

13   Barb Glennon 

13   Lois Stegman 

13   Nancy Taylor 

15   Joyce Dennison 

15   Carol Hilboldt 

18   Ella DeGraw 

18   Ronda Kuhnert 

18   Alexis Moore 

21   Gregory DeWard 

22   Julie Dinsmore 

24   Kay Miller 

24   Jim Cole 

26   Sheryl Roberts 

28   Marcus DeGraw 

 

A word of caution about adding to the Bless-

ing Box during cold weather:  Remember that 

canned food can freeze.  Items without liquid 

are best. 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN’S COMING EVENTS:  

February 10  11:45 am Chili Cook-off 

March 9   9 am  Lenten Breakfast 

April 12 (Fri) 1pm-6 pm Rummage Sale 

April 13 (Sat) 9 am-2 pm Rummage Sale 

May 9   6 pm  Mother/Daughter Banquet 

June 6   6 pm  UMW Potluck 

 
Red Cross Blood Drive  
Monday February 11th   

Noon to 5:45 pm 
 
Parchment United Methodist Church 
225 Glendale Boulevard 
Parchment, MI 

 5  Carl & Carla Gillespie (‘00) 

Hot ….. or mild 

With or without beans 

Beef,  chicken, venison, vegetable or ? 

HOWEVER you make it, we want your 

chili in the UMW 2019 Annual Chili Cook-

Off on February 10, 2019 immediately after 

worship. 

There are only ten (10) spaces available. 

Contact Joann Pierce or Kandie 

Wood to secure your space.  

Kudos to Vicki Carr who has accepted the 

Finance Committee Chairperson position.   

and 

Kudos to Carla Gillespie who has accepted 

the Worship Committee Chairperson posi-

tion. 

      We thank you. 

 

UNITED METHODIST  MEN 

 

The UMM will not meet for 

their regular Breakfast Meet-

ing at Michelle’s in February 

or March. 
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HELP WANTED:  Trustees are seeking a snow removal person for sidewalks and steps of 

the church.  Snow removal must be done by 8 am Monday through Friday to accommodate 

the pre-school, and by 9 am on weekends.  (PUMC has a snow-blower available for use.) 

Hourly rate is $12.00.  Please contact the church office at 344-0125 if you are interested.  

BUILDING SECURITY PERSON NEEDED… 

 

Parchment United Methodist Church will take applications for someone to serve as Building 

Security for our facility.  Security duties include, but are not limited to the following:  Keep 

daily check on locking of doors and windows; checking of all rooms of building after building 

is vacated for the day; report breaches in security to Trustee contact person; other security 

duties as determined  by the Board of Trustees to whom the position reports.  Hours shall be 

as needed 365 days/nights per year to perform the described duties. 

 

Resumes/applications should be submitted to Marti Poolman, Chairman of Staff/Parish Rela-

tions Committee, at Parchment United Methodist Church.   If you have questions, feel free to 

call Marti at269-372-0024 

Come as you are! 

I like to wear bowties. I started probably 15 years ago. I first wore one 

of my dad’s old ones, and then I asked for bowties for Christmas. I like 

to dress up a little on Sunday Mornings for worship. It reminds me of 

putting on my best for our time of praise! Growing up, most of the la-

dies of our church wore small hats to church, my grandmother was one. I know many of you 

like to wear your “Sunday Best” as well!  

 

The first part of our new Vision Statement is “Come as you are!” So in some ways, we want 

everyone to feel comfortable to dress in any way they would like for worship! And all will be 

welcome.  

 

The real point of the statement is not about bowties or fancy hats. The statement is more 

theological. 

 

“Come as you are” means God welcomes us all just the way we are. We are learners, we are 

growing, we know we have rough edges, and we are broken. We know that because of the sin 

of the world and the sin in our lives, we are not perfect at all! Yet we are forgiven! 

So, come as you are means, come to a place where you are accepted as you are. Incomplete, 

messy, struggling, and honest.      

      Pastor Thom 

This Photo by Unknown 

http://www.bowtieaficionado.com/2014/05/06/bow-tie-perfect-alignment-crooked/
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Lay Servant Ministries 
 
Lay Servants are to serve the local church or charge in any way in which their witness 
or leadership and service inspires the laity to deeper commitment to Christ and more 
effective discipleship. This includes the interpretation of scriptures, doctrine, organiza-
tion, and ministries of the church. 
 
Greater Southwest Lay Servant Courses 
 
PUMC is hosting two Winter Lay Servant Courses for the Greater Southwest District. 
These courses are: 
Introduction to Lay Ministry: The BASIC Course (this is the first course that must be 
taken as a Lay Servant) 
Called to Preach (an advanced course that can apply toward becoming a Certified 
Lay Servant; also one of six required courses if you are wishing to pursue becoming a 
Certified Lay Speaker) 
 
If you have signed up for either of these courses, here is some reminder information 
for you. 
 
These courses will be held on February 2 and 9 (snow date Feb 16) from 9am-3pm at 
Parchment UMC. (You must attend both full days to earn credit.) You provide your 
own book and lunch. 
 
If you weren’t able to sign up for either of these classes, but wish to pursue becoming 
a Lay Servant, Certified Lay Servant, Certified Lay Speaker, Certified Lay Minister, 
stay tuned. We will be looking into and keeping track of upcoming classes offered by 
the District. Also, there are online advanced courses you can sign up for. These are 
through Be A Disciple (www.beadisciple.com). 
 
If you need more information or have any questions, please contact PUMC Lay Serv-
ant Representative, Carla Gillespie, who will try to help you out. 

Pastor’s Page (continued from Page 1) 
 

There are other petitions that will be considered. 78 in total (48 regarding the Way Forward proposals, and 

30 others).  
 

The people who are voting on these proposals are the elected delegates from each of our Annual Confer-

ences around the world. They are prayerfully studying the proposals and need our prayers. I invite you to 

daily pray for this Special Session of the General Conference in February.  

 

P.S. Some of you may have been wondering about my long chin hair! I have been not shaving or 

trimming the beard as a reminder to daily pray for our United Methodist Church.  

      

Pastor Thom 
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